LLAWHADEN COMMUNITY COUNCIL
INCORPORATING LLAWHADEN, ROBESTON WATHEN, GELLI & BETHESDA

PERSONS PRESENT

MR.  D. WILLCOX – CHAIRMAN

MR.  M. LOGAN – VICE CHAIRMAN

MR.  T. SIMONS

MRS. I. JAMES

MRS. B. RHODES

MRS. M.BRADLEY – CLERK

MR.  R. LEWIS – COUNTY COUNCILLOR

The meeting commenced at 8.20.p.m. and was opened by Mr. D. Willcox, who welcomed all to the meeting and thanked Mr. R. Lewis for his attendance.

Propose that the MINUTES of the last meeting be signed and approved as a true record by all present.

Proposed:-  Mr. D. Willcox.

Seconded:-  Mr. T. Simons.

APOLOGY FOR ABSENCE

No apologies received to date.

MATTERS ARISING

There were no issues arising from the last meeting.

CORRESPONDENCE

CONVERGENCE FUNDING

The West Wales and the Valleys region were awarded Convergence Funding from the European Union, the 2007 – 2013 programme invested over £3.5 billion into projects operating across the region.
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CORRESPONDENCE

CONVERGENCE FUNDING

The following projects are an example of the way in which the funding was used:-

COASTAL TOURISM CENTRE OF EXCELLENCE

COPPET HALL VISITOR CENTRE
The project contributed towards the development of a Beach Centre, involving the construction of a new landmark building that contains a restaurant, watersports retail and activity centre, with new public conveniences.

SOLVA & PORTHGAIN

These picturesque villages  gained  improvements to existing facilities to create hubs from which visitors can enjoy improved coastal access and accessible vantage points.

MILFORD HAVEN YACHT LOCK

The project has enabled the creation of an impressive new Yacht Lock within the existing lock to allow access to the Marina at all stages of the tide.
TENBY PUBLIC REALM IMPROVEMENTS 

Tenby, which is a vibrant historic fishing village has received funding to allow improvements to facilities in Tudor and Castle Square, new seating and lighting schemes were also designed.
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CORRESPONDENCE

CONVERGENCE FUNDING

These projects included sea, sand and recycling schemes at 14 Green Coast award beaches. Saundersfoot has had refurbished toilet facilities, the car park at Poppit Sands has been upgraded.  A disused lifeguard unit has been converted into a mobile interpretation unit, which has been moved around different beaches to inform and educate about safety and environmental issues.
HISTORIC GARDENS

Colby Woodland and Scolton Manor received funding for new walkways for disabled people, upgraded toilet facilities and café.
Stackpole Gardens received funding towards building a visitor centre.

Also recycling received a boost through orange bag collections, kerbside glass collection and garden waste.

The New Crane Cross Civic Amenity Site is now available for bulky items such as furniture, which can be refurbished.

£37million was ploughed into the infrastructure of A40 Penblewin to Slebech Bypass. Also, the Bulford Bypass, between the villages of Johnston and Tiers cross received tremendous funding.
POTHOLES IN AND AROUND THE VILLAGES

Mrs. M. Bradley reported the problem of potholes in the villages, particularly in Bethesda.  She suggested that the Highways should inspect these country roads and make an assessment.
Mr. D. Willcox has been in contact with Mr. Ian Westley regarding this issue, and has offered to carry out a site inspection on these country roads.  Some potholes are quite deep and are a potential danger to motorists, this issue requires immediate attention.
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FEEDBACK REGARDING THE CHRISTMAS DINNER & PARTY
Many messages of thanks and appreciation were received regarding these events. The day was enjoyed by everyone who attended!
Many “Thanks” to Sean and Owain, who cooked the Christmas Lunch, also to Llawhaden YFC who helped during the day to make it such a success!
PRECEPT
The Council Tax Band for this area is Band “D”.  Bearing in mind the severe cutbacks across the County, it was decided not to request an increase this year.

PLAY AREA

Despite the adverse weather, the set of swings are now in place and ready for use in the play area. A   message  of thanks has been conveyed to Mr. N. McCarthy for his assistance in this issue.

SECRETARY OF LLAWHADEN YFC HALL

A message has been received from Mrs. L. Clark, stating that she has resigned as Clerk, due to family commitments. Mr. Owain Lewis is now the current secretary for the Hall.

INVOICES FOR CHRISTMAS EVENTS

Copies of all invoices for the purchase of goods and expenditure for the Christmas events were provided and presented to Mrs. I. James.  The excess money was paid into the current account.
BOOK CLUB

A Book Club has been formed by Sharon Bannister, from Caffle. The meetings take place on the last Friday of each month. Anyone interested, please contact Sharon and join the group, you will be made most welcome.
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CORRESPONDENCE

DONATION

A donation of £100 has been received from Mr. K. Graham, for the grass cutting of the playing field.  This sum of money has been paid into the current account.

LLAWHADEN PLAYNG FIELD

This is currently being used by Narberth Rugby Club for training sessions.  It was suggested that some gravel should be placed across the entrance to the field, to make it more accessible.  Mr. T. Simons stated that he would contact G. D. Harries concerning this issue to enquire if they could carry out this work.

Proposed:-  Mr. T. Simons.

Seconded:-  Mr. D. Willcox.

PLANNING APPLICATIONS

1. PEMBROKESHIRE COUNTY COUNCIL

DEMOLITION OF FLAT ROOF EXTENSIONS, NEW SUN ROOM 

AND PORCH, INTERNAL ALTERATIONS

APPLICATION NO:-  15/0820/PA

Robeston Wathen House, Robeston Wathen, Narberth, Pembrokeshire.

No objections raised.

FINANCE

Current Account:-                                                                               £3,222.28

Reserve Account:-                                                                               £1,432.02
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FORTHCOMING EVENTS

“CURRY AND CAN”  & QUIZ  EVENING

This event will take place on 27 February 2016 in Llawhaden YFC Hall at 7.30.p.m. Tickets are £8 and £4 for primary school children. 
Also, Llawhaden YFC is competing in a Drama competition on 12 February 2016 at Tasker School, Haverfordwest.  
We wish them well!

GRABBER FOR LITTER PICKING

Mrs. I. James enquired about a grabber for litter picking for the village. Mr. R. Lewis advised that this could be obtained from the County Council.

URGENT MATTERS

ROAD SIGNAGE AT PONT SHAN BRIDGE

Mr. M. Logan expressed concern that a road sign is needed at the approach to this bridge, to warn motorists that only one vehicle can travel over the bridge at any one time.

Mr. R. Lewis stated that he would look into this issue.

FLOODING ISSUES

Flooding has occurred at Rock Lane, due to the grating being blocked, this causes water to run down the road and cause flooding at the bottom of this road.

Fallen trees are  blocking  two arches of Llawhaden Bridge, causing debris to collect and also with the current rainfall it is not allowing the river to flow naturally.  As properties along this riverbank have been flooded in the past, this is a worry for residents in this area and this obstacle needs to be removed.
Mr. R. Lewis stated that he would make enquiries in order to address these problems as soon as possible.
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ROAD CLOSURE

 Motorists please be warned that the road leading from Llawhaden, which passes Colby Farm will be closed on 24th. February 2016 for much  needed road repairs.

The meeting concluded at 10.15.p.m

